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▲ Pre School Superheroes see page 9 ▲

Details of events may change after publication, please check 
with the relevant organisers before attending events. 

Diary for July and August

JULY / AUGUST 2018 VOL: 40 NO: 7 / 8

▲ Ticket winners enjoying their 
day out at Mapledurham at 
War see page 15

▲ Little Angel winners 
see page 9

9 Mon 60+ Bowls Sessions start, KBS Bowls Club, 
10.30 – 12.30

11

10 Tue Midweek Walk: The Blowing Stone, Kingston 
Lisle 12.30 lunch / 13.30 walk

7

10 Tue Singing is Good for You, Duffield Place, 14.00 
– 15.30

7

11 Wed Marcham Parish Council Meeting, Duffield 
Place, 19.30

3

12 Thu Sunningwell Gardening Club, From Carrots to 
Chelsea, Sunningwell Village Hall, 19.30

17

13 Fri Marcham School PTA Summer Fete, 18.00 – 
20.00

9

14 Sat Wantage and Grove Lions Bingo, Grove 
Village Hall, 18.45

15

18 Wed Arts Society Abingdon Golden Jubilee, Amey 
Theatre, Abingdon 18.30 – 20.45

2

19 Thu Marcham WI Garden Party, 19.30 7
21 Sat Craft Sale, Denman College, 10.00 – 15.00 11
21 Sat Jeannine Noyes, Christchurch, Abingdon, 

19.30
17

21 Sat Wantage Male Voice Choir, Southmoor Village 
Hall, 19.30

15

21 Sat Wild Oxfordshire Conference, Chadlington 
Village Hall

11

22 Sun Abingdon Lawn Tennis Club Open Afternoon, 
14.00 – 17.00

2

24 Tue Singing is Good for You, Duffield Place, 14.00 
– 15.30

7

26 Thu Marcham Senior Citizens’ Club, Duffield 
Place, 14.30

7

27 Fri Night, Club Room, MSSSC, 20.15 7

August
9 Thu Midweek Walk: The Blue Boar, Longworth 

12.30 lunch / 13.30 Duxford walk
7

14 Tue Singing is Good for You, Duffield Place, 14.00 
– 15.30

7

20 Mon Deadline for next MADNews, 17.00:  
editor@madnews.co.uk

20 Mon Closing date for ABC Local Heroes 15
28 Tue Singing is Good for You, Duffield Place, 14.00 

– 15.30
7

28-31 This is me Holiday Club, All Saints’ Church, 
10.00-14.00

2

30 Thu Revised date for Waste Collection 5

▲ The Village Cafe – waiting to 
serve you lunch! see page 5

H
ell

o Summ
er

▲ Marcham School Fête see page 9
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THINGS TO DO

S O U N D S  O F  T H E  S U M M E R

J o i n  u s  f o r  a  m a g i c a l  m u s i c a l  a f t e r n o o n  w h e r e  w e ' l l  b e  

h o s t i n g  a  n u m b e r  o f  b a n d s  a n d  s i n g e r s  w h o  w i l l  p e r f o r m  

s o n g s  r e f l e c t i n g  t h e  m u s i c  o f  t h e  l a s t  7 0  y e a r s !  

 

S a t u r d a y  1 5  S e p t e m b e r  
T i c k e t s  f r o m  £ 8  

 

D e n m a n ,  M a r c h a m  

 

w w w . d e n m a n . o r g . u k                                                             0 1 8 6 5  3 9 1  9 9 1

An invitation to help us celebrate!
The Arts Society (formerly NADFAS) is 
celebrating its Golden Jubilee this year and 
now has 90,000 members worldwide. Our 
aim is to encourage interest and appreciation 

of the arts in its broadest sense, primarily through a 
programme of monthly lectures and regular visits. We 
also support Young Arts and our volunteer groups record 
church histories and do practical conservation work.
The Arts Society Abingdon’s celebration of the Jubilee will 
be on Wednesday 18 July 2018 in the Amey Theatre 
at Abingdon School. There will be a Reception in the 
adjacent Jekyll Garden with drinks, canapés and music – 
harpist Pervin Shahin will perform music from Baroque to 
Jazz - followed by what promises to be an interesting and 
entertaining lecture by David Phillips on ‘Who Says? 
Can we trust the experts on good and bad art?’
Wednesday 18 July, 6.30 – 8.45 pm, Amey Theatre, 
Abingdon School, Park Road, Abingdon OX14 1DE.  

Free parking
Non-members most welcome. Tickets £12.50  

For more information on future lectures and other 
activities see our website or  

email info@theartssocietyabingdon.org.uk
www.theartssocietyabingdon.org.uk

This is a great opportunity to come and see the club,
meet our members, have a hit or come on court

with the coaching team, for free.

Abingdon Lawn Tennis Club

with the Official Opening of our 2 new courts

O P E N A F T E R N O O N

Sunday 22nd July from 2 to 5 pm

www.abingdontennisclub.com

Southern Town Park, Lambrick Way,
Abingdon OX14 5TJ

contemporary sculpture in a timeless setting

Saturday 8th – Sunday 23rd September

10.00am – 6.00pm    adults £2.50  children free

>>>  Workshops now open for booking  <<<

Bothy Vineyard,    Frilford Heath    OX13 6QW 
www.sculptureinthevineyard.uk     facebook/sculptureinvineyard

Sculpture
in the Vineyard

2018
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Dear Readers

It's summer! And so many events to try 
and fit in, school fête, bowls, bingo, lots of 
music, a holiday club for the children and 
the usual café, walks, singing, WI, Marcham 
Society – for a small village we really have 
a lot going on.

We are looking forward to a month away 
from MADNews, but please take some 
photos of what you get up to over the 
summer and we can have a "What we did in 
the holidays" page next time!

Until next time

MARCHAM PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
Annual Meeting of Electors – 23rd May, 
2018 – Emergency Planning
The annual meeting of electors took place 
on 23rd May. Reports were given by the 
Parish Council on its activities over the 
last year, Viv Hutchinson, Head Teacher 
at Marcham Primary School outlined what 
the school had achieved. Cllrs. Richard 
and Catherine Webber, who represent the 
parish on the County Council and District 
Council, also gave their reports. The guest 
speaker was Andrew Brett, Emergency 
Planning Officer from Oxfordshire County 
Council. Mr Brett explained the role of the 
County Council in emergencies and how 
they linked with the other services, such as 
fire, police, ambulance etc. He summarised 
various cases in which the County Council 
had been involved. He recommended that 
villages have a emergency plan in place, 
in case of any problems that arise. This is 
something that the Parish Council will be 
considering at future meetings.
Grass Cutting
As in previous years, the County Council, 
owing to its budget restraints, has had to 
restrict the number of times the grass 
verges alongside the roads are cut. This 
is only once in the season. The Parish 
Council expressed great concern to the 
County Council that the sight lines, when 
leaving Howard Cornish Road and joining 
the A415, had disappeared owing to the 
length of the grass, and the junction had 
become very dangerous. The Council too 
has received comments about the length 
of the grass at the junction of Harding 
Way and Sheepstead Road, which was 
causing visibility problems. The Parish has 
managed, to persuade the County Council 
to cut these areas. In some parishes, the 
Parish Council has taken on the grass 
cutting of the County Council’s verges 
on an agency basis. Marcham Parish 
Council is currently obtaining details of 
all the County Council’s grass within the 
village, and seeing whether this might 
be a possibility, as that might be a way 
forward to ensuring better sight lines at the 
junctions.
Parking on Village Green
The Village Green is the open grass area 
at the junction of Mill Road and A415 
opposite The Crown public house.
Residents often want to be able to park 
close to their houses and the Parish Council 
is receiving reports that cars are now being 
left on the Village Green.  You may not 
realise, but Village Greens enjoy statutory 
protection under two very old pieces of 
legislation.  They should be used for open 
recreation and enjoyment, and anything 
placed on the green to interrupt such use 

MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 PARISH NOTICES

PUBLISHER / EDITOR 
Meriel Lewis 
8 Orchard Way, Marcham 
Abingdon OX13 6PP 
Tel: 01865 391725
Website: www.madnews.co.uk 
Email: editor@madnews.co.uk
ADVERTISING 
Fran Russell: adverts@madnews.co.uk
Adverts are not endorsed and MADNews makes 
no guarantees as to accuracy or authenticity.
DISTRIBUTORS 
Judith & Peter Fontaine 
14 Tower Close, Marcham 
Abingdon Tel: 01865 391275
PROOFREADING
Jane Mander
DEADLINES 
Advertising: 5pm 15th month 
Other copy: 5pm 20th month 
except for Jan when it is 15th Dec for both
ADDITIONAL COPIES 
These are available free from Marcham 
Post Office or the Editor. Postal copies are 
also available – contact the Editor.
DISCLAIMER 
We apologise in advance for any errors that may creep 
into MADNews (online or print), or omissions that 
creep out - we don’t do it on purpose!
The Editor reserves the right to alter, omit or hold 
over copy to another issue. The views expressed in the 
Marcham & District News are not necessarily those of 
the editorial team, who are all volunteers.
POLICE 
PCSO Rich Osborn C9323 
Richard.Osborn@thamesvalley.pnn.
police.uk for Marcham
07980 924693
Or just dial 101 (non-emergency) and omit 
the C from his number
CRIMESTOPPERS
Call 0800 555 111 (anonymous calls)
NHS NON-EMERGENCY
Call Free from any phone - 111
COUNTY COUNCILLOR 
Richard Webber, Orchard Barn, Sutton 
Wick Lane, Drayton OX14 4HJ
Tel: 01235 534001
Richard.webber77@ntlworld.com
DISTRICT COUNCILLOR 
Marcham and Shippon 
Catherine Webber, Orchard Barn, Sutton 
Wick Lane, Drayton OX14 4HJ
Tel: 01235 534001
Webbercatherine1@gmail.com
For other councillors go to 
www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk
© Marcham & District News 2018
The copying of any part of this publication 
without written authorisation is not permitted.

is illegal, as a result action can be taken in 
the Magistrate’s Court, which could result 
in fines for those committing offences.  
Parking on the Green will result in damage 
to the grass, leaving ruts where vehicles 
regularly go over the same area.   Grass 
cutting becomes more and more difficult.  
The Council would kindly ask that cars are 
not left on the Green.
Planning applications
The Parish Council has considered the 
following applications:
R3.0043/18 Retention of temporary 
classroom for one year to July 2019 at 
Marcham Primary School, Morland Road. 
The Council had no objections.. 
Date of Next Council Meeting: 
Wednesday 11th July 2018 at 7.30p.m. in 
the residents’ lounge, Duffield Place. 
Please check noticeboard outside the 
Institute and/or the Council’s website  
www.marchamparishcouncil .gov.uk  
in case arrangements change.
Clerk to the Council: Mrs. L. Martin,  
90 Howard Cornish Rd, 01865 391833
clerk@marchamparishcouncil.gov.uk
www.marchamparishcouncil.gov.uk

FRILFORD NOTICES
If you would like to be added to the 
parish email distribution list, send a 

message to frilfordparish@gmail.com 

Any member of the public is most welcome to 
attend any of our meetings. There is a section 
near the start of each meeting for public 
participation, where any member of the public 
is able to speak about any topic which is 
relevant to the work of the Parish Council (for 
a maximum of three minutes). Members of the 
public are also welcome to observe some or all 
of the rest of the meeting.

by.com
REPORT THEM TO THE COUNCIL WITH

TIRED OF POTHOLES
DOG POOP   VANDALISM
BROKEN STREET LIGHTING
FLYYTIPPING   LOOSE PAVING?
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When you contact an advertiser, please 
mention you saw their ad in MADNews

A. D. Maclean
T  R  E  E   M  A  N  A  G  E  M  E  N  T   L  T  D 

• Tree Removal
• Crown thinning, reduction and lifting
• Sectional tree removals
• Fruit tree pruning 
• Stump grinding
• Hedge cutting
• Seasoned logs and kindling supplied
• £10M Public Liability Insurance
• All work carried out to BS 3998:2010

Based in Frilford, Oxfordshire, A.D. Maclean Tree Management Ltd 
is a small, local business dedicated to providing high quality, 

professional tree care throughout The Vale of the White Horse

www.admtrees.co.ukandrew@admtrees.co.uk

Call today for friendly, professional 
advice and a free quotation

01865 391859

A. D. Maclean
T  R  E  E   M  A  N  A  G  E  M  E  N  T   L  T  D 

• Tree Removal
• Crown thinning, reduction and lifting
• Sectional tree removals
• Fruit tree pruning 
• Stump grinding
• Hedge cutting
• Seasoned logs and kindling supplied
• £10M Public Liability Insurance
• All work carried out to BS 3998:2010

Based in Frilford, Oxfordshire, A.D. Maclean Tree Management Ltd 
is a small, local business dedicated to providing high quality, 

professional tree care throughout The Vale of the White Horse

www.admtrees.co.ukandrew@admtrees.co.uk

Call today for friendly, professional 
advice and a free quotation

01865 391859

HOME & GARDEN
Home & Garden  Maintenance 
All garden maintenance covered from lawn cutting to lawn care
* small garden designs * flower beds tidied/shrubs/bulbs planted 
* tree work - pruning/lopping/shaping etc * patios laid /cleaned 

*fencing & gates erected/repaired/painted *sheds erected/repaired
Most property maintenance covered 
* painting / decorating including outside
* tiling * all indoor jobs covered * small carpentry work
* guttering/replaced/cleaned * house removals& clearance 
Mr G. TIERNEY    Tel. 01865 730428     Mob. 07885550075

Free quotes & estimates  Email Gavin.Tierney42@hotmail.co.uk

Professional Window Cleaning/ 
Carpet Cleaning Service 

Also:  Gutter Clearance, Post/Pre-occupancy 
Cleans and Conservatory Valets 

For a thorough and reliable service call Tim 
Mobile:  07725002777 

 

A Member of Decorators Network
D. DOWNES
Painting & Decorating

All types of wall coverings
darren.downes72@gmail.com
01235 221012 or  07974 672579

Supply & fit all types 

of fencing & gates

No obligation quotations

Fully insured

01865 739005 / 07900 938061
trentwoodfencingoxfordshire.co.uk

Garner’s Estates & Landscapes
Landscaping for over 25 years

•	 Soft & hard landscaping
•	 Landscaping works including patios, paths, 

steps, driveways, decking, installing gates, 
turfing, stonework & drainage work

•	 Fencing, all types carried out including: close 
board, panels, trellis, willow hurdles, post & rail

•	 Tree & hedge planting
•	 Free Estimates
•	 Fully Insured & hold a Waste Licence

Tel:      07751 764144         01865 730936
Email: mjgarner26@btinternet.com
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 LETTERS, MARCHAM VILLAGE SHOP AND CAFE

Personal adverts in MADNews are free so if 
you want to put in a notice or have something 
to sell, call the editor on 391725 or email 
editor@madnews.co.uk

Marcham Village Shop & Post Office
16 North St, Marcham OX13 6NG
Shop 01865 391993 / PO 391940
Mon - Fri:	 07.30 - 17.30
Sat - Sun:	 08.00 - 12 noon
Visit us on Facebook: marchamvillageshop

The Shop and PO will be shut on August Bank Holiday - Monday 27th August

Order your holiday money by 2pm and get it delivered the next day.

@the Shop: Get your regular shopping, frozen and fresh food, treats, fresh bread 
and milk - all on your doorstep!

@the PO: Withdraw money, pay cash and cheques in, buy Euros, order foreign 
money, pay bills, buy telephone top-ups and gift cards – you can even send 
letters and parcels and buy stamps!

It's Summer - time for ice-cream!

POST 
OFFICE

®

Wednesday 12pm in the Baptist Hall
All welcome - young and old!

It's a wonderful way to catch up 
with old friends or make new ones 

and have a delicious lunch!
Every Wednesday until 18th July, 

then we take a summer break.

Flamingo Paperie
Would you like to browse my 

collection of greetings cards in the 
comfort of you own home for an 

evening or two?
The cards are highly original, good 

value and great quality.
You will earn a free gift for hosting 
the cards (regardless If you buy any 
or not) and 10% of sales will go to 

Marcham Primary School PTA.
Please contact me on 

07788445931 if interested - Sam 
Flamingo Paperie used to be called 

Phoenix Trading.

Dear Editor
Broadband Blues – Not so Blue
When I started this series of articles I 
thought that there were many people in 
Marcham who were not able to experience 
a reliable and useable broadband 
connection. Many people have made 
contact and there are differing experiences. 
My own experience was of a poor and 
depleting service which was unusable even 
for my limited requirements. One Saturday 
morning it was so slow I could not even 
complete a small update  within half an 
hour. I therefore decided to change my 
supplier and get a faster connection with 
the aim of being able to utilise the facilities 
of my smart TV. At this time (early March) 
an offer from BT by letter offered a much 
better fibre speed at a much smaller price. 
Needless to say I took it.
That was not the end of my problem as I 
have had several long discussions with BT 
sales staff, including case managers and 
more senior staff because the offer had 
been removed from their computer system 
after the final deal date. This presented me 
with a challenge to get all that the original 
offer detailed. It took many chats with 
many agents but in the end an amicable 
settlement was reached which involved 
having credit applied to my account and 
that credit used to pay a slightly higher 
monthly rate (a deal that was currently on 
their computer system). 
I am now receiving a good service and 
have experienced no problems with it. I am 
able to use the full facilities of my smart 
TV which was the main aim.
In conclusion; my advice to anyone who 
is experiencing pour broadband service, 
is to be patient; you will almost certainly 
see a better offer in the press or by mail. I 
am convinced that the larger providers can 
supply a better service. Also you might like 
to take the advice of Which?.
JOHN WOODS 391705

DRAYTON 
SEQUENCE 

DANCE 
CLUB

Dancing Thursday Nights at 
Drayton Village Hall
7.30pm – 10.30pm

Admittance £2
Do you want to dance? 

Friendly club seeking new members
Further information 01235 531701

Yellow Flag Iris 
My spare pond plants are available in 

return for a donation to the village shop. 
Contact Jeremy on 391680

Recycling Epson Ink Cartridges
Epson ink cartridges 
are essentially plastic-
containers for your ink, and 
can simply be recycled in 
Plastic Recycling boxes, 
so you don't need a special 
scheme to recycle them!

Did you 
know?

August Bank Holidays 2018 Waste Collection Change

Wednesday 29 Aug	 Thursday 30 Aug
Rubbish and Food Waste
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HOME & GARDEN

GARY CUDDON
Painter and Decorator

Fully qualified with 30 years experience
Providing a high quality service

Free quotations and fully insured
Local and friendly service

07827 752904     garycuddon@aol.com

Shaun Guard
TV AERIAL SERVICES

■ Internet - extension points & improved wifi
■ Extra TV Points - for aerial and Sky (In HD!)
■ Sky TV - also foreign language satellite

■ Poor reception solved
■ Aerials - supplied & repaired
■ TV’s - hung on your wall or set up & tuned

www.oxfordaerials.co.uk
Call Abingdon 01235 239622

For high-quality design, installation, maintenance and
breakdown services, contact....

Andrew Mugleston
www.muglestons.co.uk  office@muglestons.co.uk

Office:01884 260122    Mob:07947 315860

Frilford Decorators
Painters & Decorators
Decorative Treatments

Telephone: 01865 392866 (Frilford Heath)
Mobile: 07775 690523
References Available

Proprietor: Mr A Bunce

LOTTERY WINDOWS
Quality Double Glazing & Conservatories  

Fascias & Soffits
Mark Berry

9 Stort Close,  
Didcot, OX11 7UR

NEW Tel: 01235 510608
Email: info@lotterywindows.co.uk

“Don’t let tax, tax you“
BBPS Accountancy Service

Bookkeeping
Self Assessment, Payroll,  

CIS, VAT
Auto Enrolment

Call: 01865 730064 
        07890 503392

Email: Alison@berrybps.co.uk

 

01865 821250 
www.barn-store.co.uk

Whatever you want  
to store... 

 

...for whatever reason - house sale and purchase not 
coinciding, travelling, house building work, paperwork 
overload or just “de-cluttering” to sell your house more 
quickly - we offer a friendly and flexible  
service at Kingston Bagpuize. 
 

With competitive rates, secure 
storage all on one level, and  
hassle free 24/7 access, 
contact us now! 
 Only 10 minutes from 

Abingdon, Wantage, 
or Faringdon 

86x110mm 

Whatever you want  
to store... 

 

...for whatever reason - house sale and purchase not 
coinciding, travelling, house building work, paperwork 
overload or just “de-cluttering” to sell your house more 
quickly - we offer a friendly and flexible  
service at Kingston Bagpuize. 
 

With competitive rates, secure 
storage all on one level, and  
hassle free 24/7 access, 
contact us now! 
 Only 10 minutes from 

Abingdon, Wantage, 
or Faringdon 

Sharman Roofing
GRP fibreglass flat-roofing specialist

tiling, slating, leadwork, guttering and fascias,  
new builds, re-roofs, extensions and sheds

all work considered, call Mark on
07979 791075

msharmanroofing@gmail.com

 



MADNews is online: www.madnews.co.ukJuly & August 2018 7

MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 LOCAL GROUPS & ACTIVITIES 

Marcham WI 
Next Meeting
Date:	 Thursday, 19th July
Time: 	 7.30pm 
Venue: 	 see News and Views
Garden Party
The last meeting before the summer break will be on 
Thursday 19th July when we will be having a Garden 
Party with a 1970s theme. Do come along wearing 
something from the era.
To celebrate Marcham WI's 70th anniversary, there will 
be birthday cake for us to enjoy. We will also be having 
a 'bring and share' supper, so please bring along a plate 
of food to share and a garden chair. Let's hope for some 
nice weather and we look forward to seeing you all there 
for an enjoyable social evening.
Details of the venue will be sent out with the members' 
News & Views magazine, or contact us as below.

New members and visitors are always welcome 
For further information, please contact:

Pippa Hoath 01865 391349 pippahoath@gmail.com

MARCHAM SOCIETY SUMMER WALKS:
Tuesday, July 10th. (note Tuesday, not Thursday)
For this month’s walk we will be climbing up 
to the Ridgeway, walking past Rams Hill Fort 
and back to Kingstone via Margaret’s Well. We 
will eat at The Blowing Stone Inn (Map Ref 
SU326878, OX12 9QL), in Kingstone Lisle at 12.30pm for lunch, 
starting the walk of just over 4½ miles at 13.30.

Thursday August 9th. 
For our second summer walk we will eat at the Blue Boar in Tuck’s 
Lane, Longworth (Map Ref SU389995, OX13 5ET) at 12.30 for 
lunch. However, we will be starting our walk of 4 miles at 13.30 
from Duxford, which is just north-west of Hinton Waldrist. We 
will cross the Thames over Tenfoot Bridge and return over the 
footbridge near Shifford Lock. Roadside parking is limited so 
please car-share if possible. 
Ring Eric Dunford on 391439 for further details and car-sharing, 
especially if you are not on our email list as sometimes late changes 
have to be made. Members free, non-members £1. We always 
welcome new walkers.

Marcham Sports, Scouts & Social Club – 
Anson Field 

QUIZ NIGHT -  FRIDAY 27 JULY - 8.15pm 
A QUIZ NIGHT is being held on Friday 27 July in the 
club room. As usual teams of up to four persons. 

Everyone welcome. Don’t worry if you are on your 
own or just a team of two, we will make sure that 

you join another team!   
We have a wide range of questions to suit everyone  

-  which are not too difficult!!!!! 
 We look forward to seeing you,                                  

For further information call Trevor Hill on 01865 391321 
 
 
 

SINGING IS GOOD FOR YOU!
From 2 – 3.30pm 
Tuesday 10th & Tuesday 24th July
Tuesday 14th & Tuesday 28th August
Come and join us in the common room at Duffield 
Place, you will be sure of a warm welcome ... and tea and 
cake!  Phone 391270 for more details      Christine Whild

MARCHAM SENIOR CITIZENS’ CLUB
The May visit to Chilton Garden Centre went well with many 
members purchasing plants and ornaments to enhance their 
own homes. The day was fine until we reached Marcham 
on our return. That day we had over 1 inch of rain between 
2pm and 8pm and  many members got rather wet.
The June meeting was a tea and chat meeting at the usual 
time of 2.30pm in Duffield Place lounge.
July meeting (26 July) will be our Summer party with 
sandwiches, cake, trifle and soft drinks. Tea and coffee will 
also be served.
There is no meeting in August.
In September we plan to hold a discussion on the new 
Westgate Centre in Oxford. The usual raffle and tea/coffee 
and biscuits will be served.
Hope to see you at these meetings!
New members are very welcome; just come along at 2.30pm 
on the last Thursday of the month or give me a ring.  
John Woods (Secretary) 391705

Planning a night out with friends?
A birthday trip with the kids?
A family trip to the beach?

Whatever your plans,  
why not use the Community Minibus!!

14 seats plus your driver (aged between 25 and 70) 
(you will need to ensure that your licence covers driving a minibus) 

A standard donation is requested to cover diesel/maintenance.

There is a weekly run to Tesco for any residents with transport 
difficulties. Leaving Duffield Place at 9.45am and returning from Tesco 

at around 11am - voluntary contribution to cover costs. 

Do you have a couple of hours free every few weeks to join our rota - 
or would you like to join the passengers ?  
Contact Marion Belcher on 07507 797757 

to make your booking, volunteer as a driver  
or for more information

This summer, Natasha, Mark 
(from Manor Farm) and Mike 
are excited to be donning 
their walking boots to walk 
up the spine of England into 
Scotland, following the epic 
Pennine Way.
From Edale to Kirk Yetholm, 
hills (lots of them) and dales, moors (and bogs) beckon. It's a huge 
personal challenge for them all, and they are each walking for a charity 
that is close to their hearts:  Royal Agricultural Benevolent Institution 
(R.A.B.I), Prostate Cancer UK, and Mind.
See their team page:
www.justgiving.com/teams/PennineWayChallenge2018, and follow 
the links to the individual fundraising pages. Any donation you can 
afford to give, to whichever of the three charities you choose, will help 
them reach the team target, and raise valuable funds for the work of 

Thank you very much for your support. TASH, MIKE AND MARK
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HOUSEHOLD SERVICES

House - Flat - Apartments - Office

FURNITURE MOVED / TRANSPORTED

Ebay COLLECTIONS - DELIVERIES

Tel 07721 679487 + 01235 524589

“MOVING ASSISTANCE”

Also don’t forget to 
contact us with your 

aggregate requirements

• Ready-mixed concrete
 and floor screed loads
 from 0.5m3

• Ideal collecting point for
 Abingdon and
 surrounding villages
• Upwood Quarry open six
 days a week, including
 Saturdays

Call us on 01865 362159
or visit

www.hills-quarry.co.uk

For all your
ready-mixed

concrete needs

Bathroom specialist 
All trades covered 
All household plumbing and heating needs
Call Simon: 07765 654303
Email: info@scpplumbing.co.uk

The complete fireplace showroom
Come and see the range of Solid Fuel, 

Gas and Electric appliances with displays 
of wood stone and marble surrounds at 

ABIGAS.

Easy parking
Opening Hours: 
9-5 Mon-Fri and 9-4 Sat

Area A, Unit 4, Radley Road Industrial Estate
Abingdon OX14 3RY  Tel: 01235 533301

Email: abigas11@aol.com
www.abigas.co.uk

O X F O R D
KITCHENS & BATHROOMS

phone: 01865 326009
email: oxfordkitchens@aol.com

www.oxfordkitchens.co.uk
Visit our showroom: 

1st Floor, Besselsleigh Road, Wootton, 
Abingdon, Oxfordshire, OX13 6DN

Luxury fitted kitchens bathrooms
and accessories

01865 326009
oxfordkitchens@aol.com
www.oxfordkitchens.co.uk
1st Floor, Besselsleigh Road, Wootton,
Abingdon, Oxfordshire, OX13 6DN

LD Window Cleaning 
LD Offer a Quick Reliable Service

That Will Leave Your Windows GLEAMING
Also gutters and fascias

Text/Call 07984780066 or 01865 392859
Email leedancer81@yahoo.co.uk

___________________________________ 
 

M SUMMERS  ELECTRICAL SERVICES 

____________________________________  
Your Local Electrician, Fully Qualified,  

With Over 20 Years Experience 
All Work Certified To BS7671 & Building Control Notified If Required 

 
Please Contact Me For A Free Quotation 

Fully Insured & Warranty Available 
You’re In Safe Hands! 

07894 955438 
MSummersElectrical@btinternet.com 

Oxfordshire Roofing
and Building Services 
a good honest and reliable firm 

Call today for a free estimate 07885 882689
Flat Roofing	 Chimney Repointing
New Roofs	 De-Mossing
Guttering	 Tiling
Slating	 Facias 

Small Jobs Welcome • Discount for OAPs
Tel:  01865 392106 • Mobile 07885 882689

oxfordshireroofing@yahoo.co.uk
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	  IN AND OUT OF SCHOOL

MARCHAM PRE-SCHOOL
It's been a SUPER term so far - 
literally!  We have been just bursting 
with superheroes and so we have 
spent the last two weeks exploring 
our superpowers, evading laser beams, 
making power boost milkshakes, talking 
about our superheroes and having a fabulous time!  There is 
always something new to discover, a different interest to 
follow, or a skill to develop ... and all in relation to the children's 
needs and interest.
If you would like to find out more about the village pre-school, 
please do get in touch.  We take children from the age of two, 
however we are now full for September 2018 and we have a 
waiting list for 2019.  To ensure a place at any time in the 
future, please register your interest NOW!  email marcham-
preschool@hotmail.co.uk   or telephone 01865 392101.

www.marcham-preschool.weebly.com

NEWS FROM LITTLE ANGELS 
Baby Room
Our babies have been enjoying 
splashing in the water trays this 
month during the hot weather. 
We love our open-door policy here at Little Angels and the same 
goes for our littlest Angels. During the hot days we have kept them 
in the shade and brought the water trays to them, they have loved 
emptying and filling the bottles and keeping cool. The babies have 
also enjoyed playing with the big water mats this month, with the 
pirate ships and sea animals It’s been a very watery fun month! 
Pre School Room
Our preschool children have been enjoying are aeroplane role 
play this month. We have turned our role play room into an airport 
and the children have been jet-setting off around the world! They 
have really enjoyed our new dark den where they can have quiet 
time with a book or go on an adventure. It’s been a bear cave, a 
spaceship, a house and so much more, we love following our little 
Angel’s imaginations. They have also been busy chefs this month, 
they made rice crispy cakes and fruit fridge cake! Cooking is such 
a great activity to incorporate communication, maths, physical 
development and the important skill of turn taking! Some of our 
older children then helped prepare the cakes and sell them to our 
parents to fundraise! Well done to all our Little Angels! 
Breakfast and After School Club 
The Big Angels really enjoyed their ‘The Greatest Showman’ themed 
week. They designed posters about ‘What makes me special’, 
made their own puppet circus and even held their very own circus 
show. The children performed songs, told jokes and danced on their 
very own built stage! The Big Angels are very excited about the up-
coming ‘World Cup’, each day we have been learning about a new 
country that is competing and creating football tickets, designing 
our own trophies and learning all the history around the world cup! 
It’s been a great month at the After-School Club.

It has been a very exciting month for us at Little Angels and we are 
proud to announce we were a finalist in the European Business 
Excellence Forum Awards in the community impact category. 
There were more than 350 nominations across all the awards and 
we reached the top five in its group at a ceremony in Liverpool 
earlier this month. We love being a part of our local community 
here in Marcham and we are so happy to be recognised for all our 
hard work!

If you would like to be part of Little Angels Family, where our 
home is your home, please contact us on 01865 819992 or 

marcham@littleangelschildcaregroup.co.uk, 
see www.littleangelschildcaregroup.co.uk 

and follow us on Facebook: littleangelsmarcham NEWS FROM MARCHAM SCHOOL
What a year it has been!
Since this time last year, we have been inspected by 2 bodies. 
Many of you will have heard of and may know about OFSTED - 
the Office for Standards in Education. They inspect and regulate 
services providing education and skills for learners (of all ages) 
and services that care for children and young people. We were 
graded Good in our previous inspection in April 2014 and were 
delighted to maintain that grading when OFSTED visited (along 
with someone from Her Majesty’s Inspectorate, who was quality 
assuring the process) in March this year. We were pleased with 
how much the Inspector seemed to like our school and how he 
could clearly see the vision we had for its continued improvement.
Being a Church of England school, we also get the added ‘privilege’ 
of having an additional inspection by the Church of England. This 
took place in June last year. The Inspector described the school as 
having “an exceptionally strong and vibrant Christian ethos firmly 
built on clear Christian values. This has created a community in 
which every member is valued and cared for as a distinct child of 
God. As a result, the children at Marcham achieve and progress 
well both educationally and socially”. The leadership of the school 
and the link with All Saints Church was particularly praised and we 
were given a grading of Outstanding, of which we are very proud.

PTA Update
Summer Fête on Friday 13 July
Preparations are gathering pace for the Marcham 
School Summer Fête on Friday 13 July, from 6 to 
8pm. This year we have again received significant 
support from our main sponsor, Breckon & 
Breckon estate agents, and you'll soon be seeing 
their signs going up advertising the event.  Each one earns us 
cash for the PTA fund, so thank you Breckon & Breckon and to 
everyone who has agreed to have a sign outside their house.
As well as the usual favourites, we’ll have some new stalls this 
year. We’ll have two bouncy castles, one suitable for the younger 
children who in the past have found the large one a bit daunting.  
Marcham Village Shop has kindly donated a jar of sweets, so if 
you can guess how many sweets are in the jar, you win the lot!  
We have a Tin-Can Alley, Hook-a-Duck, Ring-Toss, the Human 
Fruit Machine, and so much more.
We have third-party stallholders too – everything from the 
village’s Guides, Brownies and Rainbows to local car-valeting 
services, from potions and creams to make the most of your 
complexion to handmade crafts, jewellery and pottery.
Thanks to the generosity of parents, we will have a large variety 
of good-condition second-hand school uniform available at VERY 
cheap prices, so if your little one is not so little anymore and in 
need of a larger uniform, save some pennies and see what we 
have available.
We also have raffle tickets (obviously), so parents of children at 
Marcham School will soon be asking friends and family to buy 
a ticket (or a book … or two!) for the chance to win dozens of 
prizes, including the star prize of a free children’s party worth 
£225.  The raffle will be drawn at the fete, between 6 and 8pm 
on Friday 13 July.
All this, as well as a BBQ, beer tent, hot and cold drinks, and 
strawberries and cream too!  
Most readers will receive a flyer advertising the fete through 
their letterbox.  Breckon & Breckon will give us cash – yes, more 
hard CASH! – for each one that has the form on it completed and 
handed in at the fete.  Yet another way you can help support the 
fundraising for the village school.
If any parents can lend a hand staffing any of the stalls on the 
evening, even if it’s only for half an hour or so, please let me 
know, as we’ll need as many friendly hands as possible.
We hope to see you all on between 6pm and 8pm on Friday 13th 
- let's hope it's not unlucky 13th and we have some fine weather 
for everyone to enjoy! – drop me a line or give me a call.
Peter Kidd 
PTA Chair 07708 251312 peter.kidd61@btinternet.com

continued on page 11
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HOUSEHOLD SERVICES
architectural and planning services

party wall surveyor

john martin mciob mfpws

	planning & building control approvals   

	extensions, new homes, conversions

	party wall surveyor services   

	award winning designer

	 free initial consultation

	over 30 years of improving homes and the built environment

tel 01865 391833 mob 07710 858668  
email john.gmartin@hotmail.co.uk

90 howard cornish road marcham OX13 6PU

t/a Bob Nichols Vehicle Services 
Unit 3 Cuebar Court, Lashford Lane, 

Dry Sandford OX13 6EB
Call Bob Tel: 01865 730011 Mobile: 07715 707830

YOUR LOCAL GARAGE
M.O.T. STATION - NOW OPEN

Servicing – Diagnostics
General Repairs 
Tyres – Exhausts

Air Conditioning  – M.O.T.s
Courtesy Cars Available

- Custom Made Curtains & Blinds -
- Free and Expert Advice -  Perfectly fitted - 
10% discount off any order for Marcham area 

residents  (Mention the MADNews) 

Call -  01235 758010
 
 
 
       

             
            Hybrid & Electric Vehicle Charging Installations for  
                                          Homes & Business 
                           
        Government OLEV Approved Charge Point Installer. 
                               Up to £500 grant available. 
                                        3 year warranty. 

                       info@PremierEV.net 
                               08000 146 216 

       
          Contact us for Service, Quality & Safety you can rely on. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

CONTAINER STORAGE

•	 2 miles off the A34 Abingdon
•	 24 hour CCTV
•	 Easy Access
•	 Clean, dry and secure

Tel: 01865 390267 or 07980 262210
Email: enquiries@oxonstorage.co.uk

www.oxonstorage.co.uk

xon 
torageS
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Of course, as staff at Marcham School, we don’t do what we do 
for OFSTED or even for SIAMS. We do it because we passionately 
believe that we can help to instil in our children the values, 
knowledge, skills and aptitudes which will make the world a better 
place. The whole school community – pupils, parents, governors 
and staff - contribute to this aim and I’d personally like to thank 
them for their commitment and endeavour. And although I said 
that we don’t do it for OFSTED or SIAMS, it is nice that our efforts 
are nationally recognised.
We relish opportunities for our children to learn beyond the school 
gate and they have either visited, or will be visiting Youlbury Scout 
activity centre, Abingdon Hospital, The Natural History Museum 
in Oxford, Oxford Central Mosque, ‘Junior Citizen’ training in 
Oxford and farm and author visits. We’ve taken part in many 
music activities, such as a pop concert, our Salsa competition, 
string and woodwind workshops and a Julia Donaldson event for 
KS1. We have also been involved in numerous sporting activities 
and competitions. In addition to these, we have also been visited 
by Abbey Baptist Church; “Tattybumpkins”; the Fire and Rescue 
Service; Chris Frost and colleagues who have worked with 
classes and the whole school on a number of exciting scientific 
explorations – much to the delight of pupils and staff; Ancient 
Egypt Workshops, Fit4Schools sports coaches and Maths Fayres 
and competitions, a business challenge and Forensic Science day 
at Larkmead School. The list could go on…
Our dedicated Governing Body remains committed, rigorous and 
robust and our PTA are enthusiastic as ever about raising funds 
to enhance the pupils’ learning experiences. Thank you to Rob 
France, who chairs our Governing Body and Peter Kidd who has led 
the PTA with much enthusiasm this year. Our links with All Saints 
Church remains strong and we have continued to mark important 
times in both the church and the school calendar in services at 
All Saints church. A special mention goes to Jill Rowe for all her 
dedication and generosity of spirit and to Richard, Jenny, Sheila 
and Rob who lead our Tuesday assemblies every week. I’d also like 
to mention and the team who lead cycling proficiency. I marvel at 
their dedication as they train the children in this important life skill 
through the wind and the rain of the late Autumn term…
Lastly, there have been many members of the village community 
who have volunteered and offered time and given help with 
reading, art, ‘expert’ information and general assistance. We know 
that you help to make our school the very special place we believe 
it to be. Thank you

VIV HUTCHINSON, Headteacher, Marcham CE Primary School

NEWS FROM MARCHAM SCHOOL continued

MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	  IN AND OUT OF SCHOOL

New 60+ Bowls Session 
Kingston Bagpuize and 
Southmoor Bowls Club 

will run a new Bowls Taster 
Session for people aged 60 
and over in partnership with 

GO Active Gold. 

GO Active Gold is a new project that will support people in 
rural areas, aged 60 and over, to live more active lifestyles 
by setting up local, affordable physical activity sessions that 
are fun, friendly and for all abilities. 
The 60+ Bowls Session will include basic instruction and an 
outline of the outdoor game. Fun, friendly and welcoming in 
its nature, the session is ideal for beginners, new starters, and 
anyone who wants to try the game. 
The sessions will run at Kingston Bagpuize and Southmoor 
Bowls Club, Old Oxford Road, Kingston Bagpuize, OX13 
5AP for six consecutive Mondays,10.30am-12.30pm, starting 
Monday 9th July and is £2 per week. 
To book your place or for more information please contact the 
GO Active Gold team. Email: neeraj.hargun@southandvale.
gov.uk Tel: 07717 326660.
Kingston Bagpuize and Southmoor Bowls Club welcomes 
people of all ages to become members. Please contact Brian 
Garside on 07802355124 for details.

Local Environment Groups Conference
Saturday 21st July 2018, at Chadlington Memorial Hall OX7 3ND
The theme this year is Bumble Bee Conservation for Local 
Environment Groups & Parish Councils
Speakers: 
•	 Gill Perkins, Director of the Bumble bee Conservation Trust
•	 James Gillies (100 Meadows Project)
•	 Craig Blackwell, Ecologist 
•	 Trust For Oxfordshire’s Environment (TOE)
•	 Plus case studies from Oxfordshire’s community groups.
Places are limited, please book: www.wildoxfordshire.org.uk
Or contact roselle@wildoxfordshire.org.uk - 01865 407429

www.RNLI.org/RespectTheWater

•	 Control your instinct to thrash about
•	 Lean back
•	 Extend your arms and legs
•	 Move them gently to help you float
•	 Get your breathing under control
•	 Learn to float and live....

Are you going 
near water  

this summer?

FABRIC, HABERDASHERY and CRAFT SALE
DENMAN COLLEGE, MARCHAM OX13  6NW 

SATURDAY 21st JULY 2018
10 am – 3 pm   Free entry and car parking

Large stocks of paper crafting materials - quilling, 
stamping, punches, pergamano, tools, books, etc.
Haberdashery including beads, tapestry kits, dress 
and upholstery fabric, wool, thread, lace, ribbons.
We accept cash, cheques and 
most cards.

Refreshments available  
or bring your own picnic  
to enjoy in the grounds. 
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HOUSEHOLD SERVICES

Did you know we offer:

Servicing MOT Air Con refill Bodywork Diagnostics Repairs Recovery

Radley Rd Industrial Estate, Abingdon, Oxon, OX14 3RY

01235 553055

Call us today for a no obligation quote

www.martingilbertmotorrepairs.com
Email: richard@martingilbert.co.uk

Like us on Facebook for regular offers and updates

Cars & light commercial (up to 17 seater), mini buses & vans up to 3.5 tonnes. 
Trailer, horseboxes and Caravans. Courtesy cars & vans available.

Martin Gilbert Motor Repairs Ltd

HALE AND SONS
GENERAL BUILDERS
FROM SOUTHMOOR

FULLY INSURED
REFERENCES AVAILABLE

CALL RICH 07903 496569
01865 820488

�� EXTENSIONS
�� ALTERATIONS
�� PLASTERING
�� KITCHEN AND BATHROOM FITTING
�� FENCING
�� ROOFING

ANY BUILDING WORK
NO JOB TOO BIG OR SMALL

01235 239001

WE’RE AN EXPERT:

All Drainage
CCTV Surveys
Soakaways & Cess Pits
Designed, Installed & Repaired
Drain Lining & Installation
Emergency Plumbing

•

•

•

•

•

•

WE’RE PROFESSIONAL:

No Call Out Charge
Fixed Prices
Work Guaranteed
Fix It Right First Time

•

•

•

•

oxford@draindoctor.co.uk

DrainDoctorOxford.co.uk
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M&A ELECTRICALS
The original electrical/lighting shop in Wantage 

Established in the early 60’S
Unit 8, Arbery Arcade, [behind Costa]
Market Place, Wantage, OX12 8AB

CALL 01235 762468
SPECIALIST LIGHT BULBS 

a full range of lamps [light bulbs] in stock
A SELECTION OF ORIGINAL we have accounts with many 

lighting companies. BESPOKE HAND MADE LAMPS we 
can make almost anything into a lamp for you

NEED HELP CHOOSING YOUR LIGHTS AT HOME 
GIVE US A CALL

SHADES a large selection in stock
REPAIR & RESTORATION OF LIGHTS  

& OTHER ITEMS
DON’T THROW IT HAVE IT REPAIRED!

ORDERS TAKEN PLEASE ENQUIRE
If it is electrical we can supply it!!

sales@mandawantage.co.uk    www.mandawantage.co.uk

JEM
CHIMNEY SWEEPING COMPANY 

LTD
 NO FUSS  NO MESS  NO PROBLEM 


OXFORD: 01865 772996	 DEDDINGTON: 01869 337500

MOBILE: 07711 443050	 STADHAMPTON: 01865 400244

MAN   WITH   VAN
Available for Light Haulage,
Collections and Deliveries

– o O o –
Daytime, Evening and Weekend Work

Tel: 07860 656351
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Local Events
£11,830

Donations
£8,260

Bank Balance
£16,924

5p Coins
8339

2017 - 2018 Membership
Voting: 90       Junior: 17

MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 IN AND OUT OF SCHOOL

MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 MARCHAM COMMUNITY GROUP

 

NUMBERS IN TOP BOXES FOR 15th OF PREVIOUS MONTH   

MEMBERSHIP:         VOTING           JUNIOR   

DONATIONS                                                 nearest 

LOCAL EVENTS                                               whole                 

BANK                                                               numbers 

5P COINS   

Page size is 
212 mm tall & 
180 mm wide. 
 
Side panel is 
212 mm tall & 
10 mm wide. 

MarchamCentre — next steps 
The archaeology on the field to investigate the site of new building was completed in late May and, while 
the finds were interesting, there was, fortunately, nothing requiring more extensive investigation. 

Those regular walkers in the field will have 
noticed that the second of the two new 
storage buildings has now been erected on 
the NE corner of the field. 

We are now looking at a way to adjust the 
line of the fence alongside the access road 
to enable a safe margin for pedestrians. 
That should allow us to leave the access 
road open until building work starts. 

The likely start of work on site is now likely 
to be in the autumn. A number of pieces of 
the jigsaw remain to be completed, including finalising the detailed drawings based on agreed specifications, 
subcontractor selection by the builder, and closing out some remaining planning  and Section 106 questions 
from the VWH District Council - this is a complex task. 

This timing will allow the 
continued use of the changing 
rooms to enable the cricket 
team to play through to the 
end of the summer season and 
also by the cubs.  

In the event of any health and safety concern during the building project, please email or phone the project 
coordinator ac�ng for �he �nson �rust, Mark �atche� on �78����87987 or Mark@mpconsultancy.org.uk 

Since we were set up, MCG has been successful in fund-raising, and would particularly like to thank those  
organisations and individuals who have raised money for the new facilities. This has been very helpful in 
getting us to where we are now. As we move forward, we will need to raise further funds to purchase all the 
furniture and equipment that we will want to use within the centre . If anyone wishes to raise funds for the 
new facilities, we would encourage you to do so, or if you have any ideas for fund-raising activities, we 
would welcome hearing from you. 

The Community Facilities Steering Group (CFSG) continues to oversee the project. MCG will keep people in 
Marcham updated regularly on the project and will be happy to answer any questions you may have as this 
project moves forward. We are keen to recruit more members for MCG. This helps to support our case for 
external fund-raising to complete/equip the new facilities.  Annual subscriptions are £5 (single) and £8 
(family). Please contact Jim Asher (jim.asher@btinternet.com) for details and a membership form.  

 

 

M
ar
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Marcham Community Group: Company No 7470307 Charity No 1144407 
 391727 (Jim)  admin@marcham.org www.marcham.org
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If you are holding an event within 
or near the MADNews area, 

please contact the editor for more publicity!
01865 391725 or editor@madnews.co.uk

HOUSEHOLD / PERSONAL SERVICES

Louise Tierney
Mobile State Registered  
Hairdresser
Member Of The F.H.A. 

for all enquiries 
or to book an appointment please call.

Tel:   01865 730428    Mob: 07525 784807

O X F O R D   F A R M   F I T

www.farm-fit.co.uk 07800 99 55 18

Tired of the gym? 
Workout a new way...

Personal Training &
Group Exercise 

Classes
Collins Farm, Frilford, OX13 5NX

FIRST CLASS 

FREE
book online

Town Furlong Cattery

Kingston Road, Frilford
01865 391864 

www.townfurlong.co.uk

Unit A, 78 Cumnor Road 
Wootton, Boars Hill 
OX1 5JP                                                                
                                                                               Alison Day SFFHT 
01865 321777                                                            & Associates 
FREE PARKING                                           

                                                                 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                   

                                                                                 
                                                                                        
                                                                        
                                          

                  
                                                                                             
                                                              

 

editor@madnews.co.uk 

 

Visit our website for  the 
latest offers and news 

www.mybeautyroom.co.uk 

We are a small local electrical company, specialising in 
electrical and renewable products for the domestic and 
commercial markets. Contact us for a FREE QUOTE. 
ELECTRICAL 
All household electrical works 

undertaken 
Fault finding & repair 
Replacement consumer units 
Earthing & bonding 
Underfloor heating 
Electric showers 
Electrical inspections for 

home buyers & lettings 
Visual inspections 
Portable appliance testing

RENEWABLE 
Solar electric panel 

installations
Maintenance for solar panels
Electric car charging & 

Government grants

CONTACT US
Alternative Lighting Services
Email: info@als-ltd.net
Office: 01865 391241 
Mobile 07739313994

  

 
 

NICEIC Approved contractor and domestic installer 

MCS Accredited for solar electric (PV) panel installations  

Free estimates 
 
          Contact us: 
      Alternative Lighting Services Ltd      
      Email  ‐ info@als‐ltd.net 
      Office ‐ 01865 391845 
      

     All electrical works undertaken 

Full electrical home buyers surveys 

PAT Testing, Periodic testing and repairs 
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The Ebb And Flow
Short and sweet is my contribution this time, 
but I hope you relished what I consider a pretty 
good spring, weather wise. Plenty of hot days, 
but with enough of the wet stuff to keep plants 
flourishing in the garden.
Just lately though we’ve had some heavy and 
protracted thunder storms and heavy rain. Flash floods even.
I‘ve written before about how I’m transfixed by rain. The journey 
each droplet of water makes, and its merging into uncountable 
other raindrops in those deluges.
The rain has often been so heavy, young birds must have been 
washed clear out of the nests that seem to be everywhere this year. 
Other garden wildlife would have been decimated by the heavy 
storms too.
That said, a lot of what we call ‘pests’ have been washed away and 
a fresh flush of plant growth has emergent, which is a substantial 
habitat.
So, through those storms that I’ve been enjoying, I’ve come to fully 
appreciate the ebb and flow of life in wildlife gardens. Life and 
death in comparable measure. It's all part of the master plan, the 
bigger picture, life.
Lets all get out then and enjoy it the best ways we can.
Happy Gardening.
Stuart Mabbutt
01865 747243 www.wildmaninspires.co.uk

Wantage & Grove Lions are holding a cash 
bingo on Saturday July 14th 

at Grove Village Hall
Doors open 6.45pm, eyes down 7.30pm 

great raffle & refreshments 
hope to see you there

MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 OUT AND ABOUT

Wantage Male Voice Choir Concert
to be held in Southmoor Village Hall
Saturday 21st July 
starting at 7.30 pm
in aid the churches of Fyfield, Tubney 
and Kingston Bagpuize
Tickets £8.00  All Welcome

Book and booklet publishing from 
Stanford Publishing
Do you have a story you’d like 
published? Or need a brochure or 
booklet?
Stanford Publishing is experienced in 
all forms and aspects of publishing and 
can provide advice and guidance through 
the process from the first thought to the 
finished article. 
Design and layout services can be 
provided as part of the package. 
Assistance with marketing, including 
having an online presence, is also 
available.
We can provide both traditional print 
format and also e-books if required.
Call  Richard on 01367 710677  
or email richard.astell@
stanfordpublishing.co.uk

FRSA

Fusidic acid-Resista
nt 

Staphyloccocus Aureus

An initiative by

GlaxoSmithKline Pharmaceuticals Ltd., Dr Annie Besant Road, Worli, M
umbai 400 030

For the use of a registered medical practitioner only

IN/MUP/0046/13

Created in February 2014

Mapledurham at War 
16 & 17 June 2018

Christine Wallace (GBBO 
Finalist) was in residence at 
MAW and gave a brilliant 
demonstration of how to make 
the famous Woolton Pie and pasties with both savoury and sweet 
fillings using potato pastry! Jan Vallis (below left) spoke about 
rationing and using food wisely during wartime.
Potato pastry
8oz plain flour
4oz mashed potato - cooled
1½oz margarine    N.B. You can use all marg or all lard.
1½oz lard
2 tsp of baking powder
couple large pinches of salt
Dash of water if needed
Mix the flour with the baking powder and salt and then rub in the 
fats. Mix the mashed potato in to form a dough and knead (add a 
little water to the mixture if too dry). Roll out and use as your usual 
pastry. For more recipes from Christine see her website:
http://www.bakerchristine.co.uk

NOMINATE YOUR LOCAL HERO TODAY
The Against Breast Cancer Achievement Awards are being held 
on 18th October at the multi-award winning Hilton, Reading!  
The awards are to celebrate the successes and achievements of 
people both young and old, who have demonstrated a passion 
and a commitment to helping others either in the home, 
community or workplace.  
There are 10 award categories to choose from:

•	Fundraiser of the Year
•	Charity of the Year
•	Local Hero
•	Health Worker of the Year
•	School of the Year
•	Sports Person of the Year
•	Company of the Year
•	The Bradley Lowery Courage Award
•	Young Achiever of the Year
•	Lifetime Achievement Award

To nominate your local hero visit www.achievementawards.
org or call Kelly Gibson on 01235 858286 for more information.  
Closing date Monday 20th August 2018.



search for a local service online:   www.madnews.co.uk/adverts July & August 201816

PERSONAL SERVICES

If you would like to advertise your 
business or service in MADNews, 
contact adverts@madnews.co.uk
for more details:
2018 - 2019 Advertising Rates
40mm x 90mm – £63 pa
80mm x 90mm – £105 pa

NB Office Services
Qualified Bookkeeper with over 10 years’ 
experience in Office Management and PA

Telephone: 01865 392866

Mobile : 07775 690522

Email: Nicola.bunce@nbofficeservices.co.uk

Gabi’s Cleaning Service
If you need help to keep  

your house tidy please don’t  
hesitate to ring Gabi.

References are available

Cleaning
Ironing

07771 391209

Pilates & Yoga 
Exploring a mindful approach to your movement 
to help develop strength and flexibility and ease 
tension from mind and body. 

Daytime and evening classes in Marcham 

Andrea Buckingham 
07939 523083 

andreabkm@btinternet.com
www.mindbodyspace5A.co.uk

01865 735842

 
 

 

Foot Health  
Professional 
Providing complete foot care in 

the comfort of your home 
 
 
 
 

Erna Bage MCFHP MAFHP 

01235 535050 
 

 

 foot-health@talktalk.net 

 
 

Member of the British Association of 
Foot Health Professionals 

 

• Nail trimming  
• Corn removal  
• In-growing nails  
• Callus reduction 
• Fungal infections 
• Foot Massage 
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 PCSO REPORT, MUSIC & GARDENING
Here is the latest 
neighbourhood team 
newsletter from  
PCSO Rich Osborn 
Priorities 
We are still patrolling the burglary hot spot areas in Botley and 
Cumnor Hill areas. We are taking this very seriously and now have a 
designated team set up to investigate all domestic burglaries. If you 
would like some advice about home security please contact me. 
Speeding 
I conducted a speed survey on Cumnor Road opposite the John 
Werrell entrance. 97 cars went through and 74 were going over 
35mph with the highest speed being 54 mph. The results will be 
sent to the traffic management unit in Bicester who will look at 
all the data to get a picture of the speeding problem. This usually 
results in a traffic safety van being deployed and fining those who 
are speeding. 
Community Speedwatch 
I am currently talking to Cothill residents about the possibility of 
setting up a community Speedwatch scheme. This is a scheme 
where a group of volunteers get funding for their own speed 
checking equipment. They receive training as Police volunteers and 
can use the speed gun on the side of the road in a safe area. The 
results are added to the Speedwatch database and warning letters 
are generated and sent to those speeding. If someone is recorded 
three times on the database they can be fined. 
Scams Awareness Month 
Scams Awareness Month 2018 took place throughout June. We 
want to help you to identify scams and take action by reporting any 
suspicious activity! Some of the various Scams are listed below: 
• Fraudsters pretending to be from the police cold calling members 
of the public and telling them that their bank account has been 
compromised by criminals. The fraudster suggests that the person 
should transfer their bank balance into a ‘safe’ police bank account. 
• Fraudsters pretending to be from the police attending people’s 
addresses and retrieving the person’s card and PIN. 
• Members of the public receiving letters on bank headed paper 
informing them that their account has been the subject of a fraud. 
The letter advises them to transfer their funds to a ‘safe’ account 
and that an official will be in contact to provide them with a new 
card and PIN. 
• Fraudsters contacting members of the public requesting them to 
cut their cards in half because their account has been compromised. 
They are then asked to post the cut card to an address where 
fraudsters simply tape the card together again and can use the 
details to commit fraud. 
• Police advice is that if you receive such a call, end it immediately. 
If you have elderly or vulnerable family members, friends, or 
neighbours, let them know about these scams. 
Please be aware that: 
• Your bank will never attend your home 
• Your bank and/or the police will never collect your bank card 
• Your bank and/or the police will never ask for your PIN 
If you receive this type of call, report it to Action Fraud on 0300 123 
2040, or via their website. In an emergency, dial 999 or 101 non-
emergency number. 
New South and Vale Facebook site 
To complement our other channels of communication we have 
launched the South and Vale Facebook page. If you are on 
Facebook please visit www.facebook.com/tvpsouthandvale and 
like/follow us. 
Dogs in Cars 
Now the summer has arrived I would like to remind dog owners 
that you should not leave your dog in your car without water and 
ventilation. Dogs have a higher body temperature than us and 
cannot sweat so even if it doesn’t seem that sunny the temperature 
can still get high in a car which could be harmful to your dog. If a 
dog is left in car Police have the power to brake a window to get the 
dog out to save its life. 

SUNNINGWELL & DISTRICT GARDENING CLUB
Jamie Butterworth will talk about  

‘From Carrots to Chelsea’
Thursday 12th July at 7.30pm in Sunningwell Village Hall

New & Non Members welcome
Entrance fee: Members £2 Non Members £3

www.sdgc.org.uk

Jeannine Noyes 
7.30pm Saturday 21st July  Christchurch 

Northcourt Road Abingdon 
Not to be missed! Canadian singer/ 
songwriter Jeannine Noyes will be at the 
New Barn together with  support act 
husband and wife duo 'Travelling Light' 
(Karen and Duncan Wymbs) who sing 
and play contemporary folk. Jeannine has 
toured Europe and played at music festivals, 
concerts, churches, she is an amazing singer 
and "sings like an angel".
This will be one evening you won't forget in 
a long time. 
Tickets are £8 and £6 for concessions. Refreshments available
Email andyandsuep@aol.com

Dockless bikes 
We have seen a rise in reports of dockless bikes being dumped on 
streets. The quickest way to get them removed is to ring or email 
the company that owns the bike and they will come and collect it. 
Have Your Say meetings 
I hold Have Your Say meetings at the various places and times so 
please come and speak to me about any local concerns - check the 
website for dates. 
If you would like me to attend an event you are have holding please 
let me know and I will try to attend. 
And finally 
I was in Windsor for the Royal Wedding last month. It was a very 
enjoyable day and I was privileged to being working at this historic 
event.
Contact us If you use social media please follow us for daily updates 
from the South and Vale Policing Teams @tvpsouthandvale and 
Facebook/tvpsouthandvale.
If you want any advice or would like to contact the neighbourhood 
team you can call us on the police non-emergency number 101 
or if it is an emergency then dial 999. You can also contact us 
via email AbingdonOuterNHPT@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk. 
Please note this email address cannot be used to contact Thames 
Valley Police to report crimes or for any urgent matters. To view 
information on your neighbourhood team visit the Thames Valley 
Police website at: www.thamesvalley.police.uk. Receive free 
local crime alerts and crime prevention advice by registering at 
www.thamesvalleyalert.co.uk today. This allows anyone who signs 
up to choose what updates they receive and how they would like 
to receive it.

Report from GARD 
For the latest news from GARD go to their website:
http://www.abingdonreservoir.org.uk/
You can contact me (email gard.chair@gmail.com ) or our  
secretary, Deborah Bennett (email gard.secretary@gmail.
com), if you would like to help, or to join GARD (lifetime 
membership is only £5). 
DEREK STORK, Hon Chairman, Group Against Reservoir Development
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Avoid the gloomy weather 
and holiday in Florida –

Stay in our villa near Orlando
•	 Located in a private gated community
•	 Close to Disney World, all other major 

attractions and many golf courses
•	 4 double bedrooms, 3 bathrooms
•	 Sleeps up to 10 
•	 Air conditioned and fully equipped 
•	 Own swimming pool and covered patio
•	 Rent the villa from £495 per week

Tel: Mike & Vicki on 01865 390125 
or email vicki.jack702@gmail.com

HOLIDAYS
Frilford Heath

Hand crafted wines from Oxfordshire’s oldest vineyard
Shop open 11-6 on Saturdays or by appointment
Drop in tours on the last Saturday of each month 

(£10 pp, 2 pm)
Wines, gifts and conviviality 

Venue hire or tour groups catered for by prior arrangement.
Proud to be hosting the extraordinary Sculpture in the Vineyard 

exhibition from 8th to 23rd September
01865 390067     office@bothyvineyard.co.uk

www.bothyvineyard.co.uk
www.facebook.com/bothyvineyard

B&B Rafters

Abingdon Road	 Contact Mrs Sigrid Grawert
Marcham	 Tel 01865 391298
Abingdon, Oxfordshire	 enquiries@bnb-rafters.co.uk
OX13 5NU	 www. bnb-rafters.co.uk

Join us and discover  
a place to relax

FOOD & DRINK

PERSONAL SERVICES

‘Home, why live anywhere else?’ 
 

A real alternative to a residential or nursing home 
 

For more information call us on  
 01865 861944 

or visit  

www.opclive-in.co.uk 
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	 REPRESENTATIVES’ REPORTS

COUNTY COUNCILLOR'S REPORT
Committee System v Cabinet System?
Most residents are not particularly interested in how their councils 
organise themselves. But it is a matter of great concern for the 
councilors who serve on those councils.
Backbencher local politicians often get a raw deal. Whether their party 
is in power or in opposition, decisions are made by members of the 
Cabinet (rarely more than 10 members of the ruling party). All other 
politicians often feel that they are little more than voting fodder – 
expected to support their own side through thick and thin. Under the 

ED VAIZEY WRITES...
Lots of good news for our local area.  Last month 
Business Secretary Greg Clark launched a major 
new scientific centre in Harwell Campus and 
announced its first major projects. The Rosalind 
Franklin Institute, which is backed by £100mil 
in government investment, will focus on a 
number of projects, including the development 
of the world’s best ultra-fast video camera for 
imaging, which will be invaluable for both 
detecting and treating disease.
The Big Lottery Fund has announced £17,280 of funding for projects 
in the constituency such as the The Pelvic Partnership in Harwell, 
which focuses on treatment for Pelvic Girdle Pain. The fund distributes 
money raised by the National Lottery to good causes which seek to 
improve lives and communities. If you have a cause that you believe 
deserves funding you can apply at biglotteryfund.org.uk.
Huge congratulations to Wallingford School, who have been awarded 
the prestigious ISM Trust’s Silver Certificate in Music for 2018, and 
King Alfred’s, who have been awarded the Bronze Certificate. This 
means that more than 15% and 10% respectively of all the schools’ 
GCSE students who entered into GCSE music achieved an A* to C 
grade. This is a huge achievement and demonstrates a real commitment 
to music in both schools.  The Teaching Apprenticeship Programme 
(TAP) launched across the country last month to help schools recruit, 
train and retain the best graduates into teaching roles. TAP offers a 1 
year programme which guides apprentices towards Qualified Teacher 
Status and schools can also use the Apprenticeship Levy funding 
to train and retain the best graduates into teaching roles. If you are 
interested in how the Apprenticeship Levy works you can find all the 
information you need at the Teaching Apprenticeship website.
Over the last month I was pleased to meet with representatives of 
'Hands off Hagbourne Fields' to discuss Taylor Wimpey's plans for 
developing the land between West Hagbourne and Didcot, meet 
with local councillors to discuss how to tackle litter on the A34 and 
visit Enesi Pharma in Milton Park to see their revolutionary work on 
vaccines.
Please feel free to contact me if you have any pressing issues that you 
would like help with. You can contact me on any matter at the House of 
Commons, SW1A 0AA, dicksonce@parliament.uk or 01235 768 888. 
Email is the quickest and most reliable way to get in touch, as I keep 
a very close eye on my emails and can reply very quickly.   Details of 
my activities in Parliament can be read on my website, https://www.
vaizey.com. I also send out occasional general interest emails about 
developments in the Wantage and Didcot Constituency. You can sign 
up here: http://bit.ly/EdVaizeyMP
ED VAIZEY, MP Wantage and Didcot (Conservative)

whipping system, there are occasions when they are under pressure 
from their own side to toe the party line – even though they may not 
agree with it. 
This is the Cabinet System and is followed by most Councils. Its 
advantage is that decisions are made efficiently and quickly. Its 
disadvantages are that only a very small proportion of councilors 
(the Cabinet) take part in the decision-making, and other councilors 
can become disillusioned with their role and enthusing potential new 
recruits gets harder. 
In recent years, a number of councils have switched to an alternative 
system – the Committee System. Here, each council department 
has a committee making the decisions - made up of councilors of all 
parties. The numbers on each committee are set to ensure that they are 
in line with the proportion of councilors of each party. This ensures 
that the ruling party always has the ability to hold the majority on each 
committee. The advantage of the system is that all Councillors sit on at 
least one committee, all are involved in discussions, vote on decisions 
and all are obliged to work hard. The disadvantage is that decision 
making is slower.
Oxfordshire County Council is currently studying a number of Councils 
which have switched to the Committee System. The evidence so far 
is that it particularly suits a Council where there is an even balance 
of power between parties. Oxfordshire County Council is just one of 
those. A decision to change, if it happens, will be made next year.
RICHARD WEBBER CLLR OCC SC & Marcham Division.
Richard.webber77@ntlworld.com or 01235 534001

DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
As you are all probably aware, whenever an application is being 
considered by the Vale Planning Committee, the members are always 
reminded that the NPPF stipulates that you have to consider each 
development in relation to the social, economic and environmental 
aspects of the area. So, for example, the economic aspect would raise 
such issues as whether the development would enhance the economy 
and bring jobs to the area; the environmental aspect would raise such 
issues as whether the development would fit into the boundaries of an 
area without too much change, or whether there are special features 
in the area that need to be protected such as archaeological features 
or certain wild life, such as bats; and the social aspect would raise 
such issues as whether there are suitable features in the area which 
could sustain a new development such as a school, a church, a shop, 
businesses, a bus route, a village hall, sports fields etc. A development 
must be sustainable and enhance an area in some way.
It was with these three strands in mind that I thought of Marcham and 
its new developments. Economically, there is no doubt that the village 
has benefitted from the S106 contributions from each development. 
The village hall and its sports facilities are the main beneficiaries of this 
money. It has also stimulated some jobs. Environmentally, the village 
has grown considerably with these developments, (some would say far 
too much) and mainly on its edges. However, care has been taken to 
protect any rare species of wildlife and trees, if possible; green areas 
have been included in all the developments; its ancient history has been 
protected; developments have followed the Design Guide to ensure 
that the new houses complement existing street scenes. Socially, the 
village has welcomed many new residents, some of whom are taking 
an active part in village life, such as by joining the school or church or 
village clubs, or writing for the MADNews, or helping in the Village 
Shop. But here is the rub! To keep a village sustainable we all have to 
do our part. And the village shop is struggling. Everybody loves the 
convenience of popping into the shop to use the Post Office or buy 
a packet of flour or simply to chat with friends over a cup of coffee. 
But it needs more helpers if it is to stay in existence. If the NPPF is 
working properly, then the extra housing that Marcham has generated 
should be encouraging more volunteers to help with the shop.
So keep your lovely village thriving by taking part. And if you feel 
you could spare some time, why not consider helping in the shop, for 
example?
CATHERINE WEBBER Cllr VWHDC 
01235 534001 or Webbercatherine1@gmail.com

Contact Ed Vaizey MP by
Post The House of Commons, London SW1A OAA
E-mail dicksonce@parliament.uk 
Web www.vaizey.com
News Sign up at http://bit.ly/EdVaizeyMP
Tel 01235 768 888
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MARCHAM & DISTRICT NEWS	

Dear Friends, 
 
As you pick this up I will be in the throes of radiotherapy, 
and the daily trips to the Churchill hospital for that 
treatment. This is the next step on this journey through 
my cancer treatment, and gives me time to reflect on this 
phase of my life. I am so deeply grateful for the care and 
skills of all who have helped me in the NHS system. My 
recent experiences of the NHS have been excellent, and I 
have only the highest admiration for everyone in the 
service. 
 
My recent stay in hospital underlined a number of things 
for me, but especially the value and importance of two 
things: team work and good communications. Both of 
these elements were evident throughout by stay in 
hospital, and remain two essential building blocks in my 
continuing treatment and recovery. These two essentials 
also lie at the heart of the way my colleagues and friends 
in the parish are managing my enforced absence from 
usual life and routines here. I am deeply grateful to 
everyone who is helping to maintain 'business as usual' 
in the life of the church and parish.  
 
The care and love I have received is deeply moving, and 
the prayers of so many are undoubtedly aiding me and 
my family on this unexpected journey. Thank you all, 
from my heart. 
 
Many of you reading this will be looking forward to 
school holidays and a break from usual routines. The 
Lord Jesus encouraged His followers to take time out, 
and I pray that these holidays are safe and refreshing for 
all, and that you may experience the renewal of body, 
mind and spirit that such breaks can provide. Whether 
we are going away or staying at home, may you know the 
peace and constant presence of God, who holds us in the 
embrace of His love, and no matter how far we may 
travel, is there by His Spirit - ever available, always 
dependable, as Saviour and Friend. 
 
With my warmest gratitude, and greetings for a 
wonderful summer, 
Richard 
 
 

www.marcham-with-garford.org.uk
 

 

Contacts:  

Rev. Canon Richard Zair 391319 vicar@allsaintsmarcham.org  Jill Rowe Children’s and families Minister 390885 
families@allsaintsmarcham.org  Rob Finch Youth Worker 07888331708, rob@marchamyouth.org  Tamsin Gilbert 
Parish Administrator 391319 info@allsaintsmarcham.org 

 

Regular Sunday services at 10am & 6pm

Youth Drop-in from 3.30pm on Wednesdays

Wednesday mid-week communion, 10.30am in 
Duffield Place Lounge. 

Village Cafe, Wednesdays 12pm at the Baptist Hall

Events in July/ August
Monday 2nd July – Men’s night, 8pm at the Crown

Wednesday 4th July – Church Prayer meeting, 
8pm

Friday 6th July, 9.30am – Prayer for the 
Persecuted Church at 11 Sweetbriar

Saturday 7th July, 8.30am – Men’s Breakfast, at 
the Baptist Hall

Saturday 14th July, 8-9.30am – ‘Lead me to the 
rock that is higher than I’ Quiet event at White 
Horse Hill, Uffington (Contact Parish Office for 
more details)

Saturday 14th July, 8.30am – Changing Room 
(Women’s breakfast) at the Baptist Hall

August 28 – 31, 10am – 2pm – ‘This is me’ 
Holiday Club for primary aged children.

Thanks to Hedley Thorne for the photo 


